
 

Ward Four FPD Minutes, May 28, 2018 

A regular meeting of the Ward Four Fire Protection District of Jackson Parish was called to 

order at 7:00 p.m., on May 28, 2018, at the fire district’s Central Station, located at 261 Hwy 

505, Jonesboro, LA . This meeting was called to order by Rel Mathews, fire district board vice 

president.  

Fire district board members in attendance included Rel Mathews, Scotty Nunn, and Arthur 

Harper.  Others in attendance included Scott Savage, Heather Holland, and Darrell Avery. 

Guest included Barry Dodson.  

Arthur Harper presented the opening prayer.  

There were no public comments. 

After reviewing the minutes of the April 2018 fire district board meeting, Arthur Harper 

offered a motion to accept them as presented. Scotty Nunn seconded the motion, and the 

motion carried. 

The fire board next reviewed the May 2018 financials for payment. Arthur Harper made a 

motion to accept the report as provided.  Scotty Nunn provided the second, and the motion 

carried. 

Rel Mathews put forth an amendment to the minutes. He wished to add 1A. Discussion of 

Memorial, to the agenda. Scotty Nunn made a motion to add this topic to the agenda. Arthur 

Harper seconded the motion and the motion carried.  

Mr. Dodson was in attendance to show the board where he had flagged off the memorial to 

be built. The board accompanied Mr. Dodson outside to discuss its location. The board was in 

agreement that the layout was as drawn out in the plans.  

The board then moved on to board member comments. There were none. 

The assistant chief was not in attendance. 

The district chief gave an overview of the month’s training. He also reviewed some highlights 

from the meeting with PIAL representative Mr. Loe with the board.  

Arthur Harper made a motion to adjourn. Scotty Nunn seconded the motion, and the motion 

carried.  

  


